
Amnesty International Minehead Local Group

Annual Report February 2012 - January 2013

1. Overview for the year

We seem to have had a particularly busy year, and one with quite a few highlights. December was particularly eventful, with our 10th birthday celebration, the planting of a tree to mark both AIUK’s 50th and our own 10th birthdays, a Write for Rights stall, and our Amnesty tree at the Christmas Tree Festival. 

Without the dedication and goodwill of our members, such levels of activity would simply not be possible. 

We hold meetings 10 times a year at the Friends’ Meeting House on the 4th Tuesday of the month at 7.30 p.m. and socials in August and in December: this year the meal at Spice Merchant’s took the place of our winter social. 

We continue to support many campaigns,  ran 5 stalls, enjoyed and benefited from training workshops, and sustained links with the WSCC. We held a poster competition at the Minehead Eye on Children’s Human Rights, with support from Artlife and from helpful staff at the “Eye”. We remain in the public eye thanks to the many reports on our activities, with photos, that appear in the press. We attend conferences, and do what we can to bolster AIUK’s finances through our fundraising efforts.

2. Group membership

Our membership in March 2012 stood at 44 members. 

The average attendance at group meetings was 13, one fewer than last year.

All members receive group mailings and newsletters, many write letters in support of campaigns, and help with stalls and fundraising.

3. Group meetings

This year, in the first part of our meetings reserved for items of special interest, we have enjoyed excellent workshops from our in-house group trainer. We have done planning for the ATT campaign, had a report on the 2012 AIUK AGM from Laura Woods of the Taunton group, a report on the financial problems facing AIUK, a report on EG by Walter Schwarzacher, and a debate on the Death Penalty.

Campaign reports follow the special topic, and after a short break we continue with the business part which includes the monthly action, and may include amongst other things letter and petition signing, event planning, feedback from conferences, and reports from the treasurer and the press officer. We aim to end meetings by 9.30 p.m.

4. Campaigns

We continue to support many campaigns, thanks to the many members who are happy to lead on one. They are: West and Central Africa, Arms Control, Women’s Human Rights, Poverty and Human Rights, Security and Human Rights, In Defence of HR in the UK, Death Penalty, and the LGBT network.

5. Special events

February 2012     Our trainer led a workshop at the SW regional conference

March 2012         The quiz raised over £400; 96 people attended



       Workshop at WSCC on the right to drive for women in Saudi Arabia
         

April 2012
       Report on AIUK AGM

May 2012
       Workshop on Women’s Human Rights in Afghanistan



       Stall to publicise the Arms Control campaign

July 2012
       Stall at Roadwater fete



       Debate on the Death Penalty

August 2012        Summer social 



       Summer holiday poster competition on Children’s H.R.

September 2012  Stall at Under One Sun Fest, Monksilver

Oct/Nov 2012      Workshop on In Defence of HR in the UK 

December 2012   Celebration of AIM’s 10th birthday at Spice Merchant



       Tree planting in Parks Walk



       Write for Rights campaigning street stall for HR day



       Amnesty Tree at Minehead Christmas Tree Festival

January 2013     Walther Schwarzacher talk on EG




Report on the EGM

6. Fundraising

Our main fundraising events were the quiz and the evening at Spice Merchant’s. We have sent £ 400 (plus £72 affiliation fee) to AIUK in the last 12 months.

7. Publicising the work of the group.

Our newsletter and website editor has produced several newsletters, and has revamped the group website which is easy to use and full of up to date information, including photographs of recent events and information on upcoming events. Find it at: www2.amnesty.org.uk/groups/minehead  

Our press officer, as well as other members of the group, have had letters and articles published in the local press, and our group usually gets a mention in AIUK’s Group News every month. We publicise our events in the press, on local radio, with posters and flyers.

8. Outside contacts

We are appreciative of the support we receive from Head Office, and from our regional coordinators. We enjoyed meeting members at regional conferences and at the EGM this year, and are grateful to Taunton group for informing us of their special events. We have maintained links with WSCC. We established links with Save the Children, and hope to establish links with like-minded organisations in future.

Finally, I’d like to mention the Write for Rights campaign which, like our group, is 10 years old. More than 1.5 million letters were sent in 2012 from 80 countries in Write for Rights week. I quote from the AIUK website: “The letter writing marathon shows the power of individuals working on behalf of other individuals”.

